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DRAFT 
 

December 16, 2022 

 

Aloha Chair Dela Cruz, Vice Chair Keith-Agaran, and Members of the Committee on 

Ways & Means: 

 

This memo is to follow up on some questions the committee raised at the informational 

briefing held on Monday, December 12. 

 

Delegation of Procurement Authority   

 

HTA’s delegation of procurement authority at the time of RFP 22-01 (2021) was to 

Ronald Rodriguez, Procurement Manager. At the time of RFP 22-01 (2022), the 

delegation was to Keith Regan, Chief Administrative Officer. The current delegation is to 

Marc Togashi, our Vice President of Finance and Acting Chief Administrative Officer. He 

has successfully overseen the preparation, solicitation, award, and contracting of RFP 

23-01 for the Japan major market area, and will be overseeing the preparation, 

solicitation, award, and contracting of the U.S. major market area and global support 

services. 

 

Ilihia, do you want to add something about John's intention to get trained as 

well? 

 

Kilohana Collective Sponsorship of Hawaiʻi Tourism Conference 

 

Through our conference service provider, Pacific Rim Concepts, the Kilohana Collective 

committed to a $3,000 sponsorship of our conference. Kilohana Collective did not 

transmit any payment, and following the guidance we received at the December 12 

committee briefing, we informed them not to transmit any payment. 

 

$250k 

 

Hi Ili, is it okay if i just give you my key points:  

Commented [MT1]: Ilihia, do you want to add something 
about John's intention to get trained as well? 

Commented [MT2]: Hi Ili, is it okay if i just give you my key 
points:  
1) The $250K they were referring to is for HTA Policy # 400-
50 Operating Budget Policy. 
 
2) The policy requires Board approval for reallocation of 
funds between main budget categories of $250K or more.  It 
is not in reference to a threshold for when 
contracts/extensions are to be approved by the Board. (See 
next section on Board vote.) 
 
3) If an intended contract is $250K/greater AND for a 
program that is UNBUDGETED, it requires Board approval 
(because it effectively constitutes a reallocation).  (Ili, this is 
implied in the policy by virtue of #2 above.) 
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Aloha Chair Quinlan, Vice Chair Hussey-Burdick, and members of the Committee on Tourism, 

 

The Hawai‘i Tourism Authority (HTA) appreciates the opportunity to offer comments on HB1240 

which establishes a two-year pilot program for a shuttle to operate between Haleʻiwa and Turtle 

Bay Resort on Oʻahu's north shore. 

 

HTA’s work in destination management is guided by the community-driven Destination 

Management Action Plans, generated by HTA in partnership with community steering 

committees and adopted by our board of directors. Action C of the Oʻahu DMAP directs us to 

“identify sites and implement stewardship plans for key hotspots on O‘ahu.” The entire North 

Shore is designated in the plan as a hotspot. 

 

Additionally, Oʻahu DMAP Action I directs us to “manage visitors’ use of cars as transportation 

on O‘ahu.” The shuttle pilot project proposed in HB1240 specifically addresses Subaction I.4, 

directing us to “look at shuttles from parking areas to sites to alleviate individual cars or parking 

reservation systems.” 

 

We are in support of the intent of this measure, and look forward to further discussion on 

models of implementation. 

 

Mahalo for the oppotunity to provide these comments on HB1240. 

 

 



 
 

Testimony of  

Mufi Hannemann 

President & CEO  

Hawai‘i Lodging & Tourism Association 

 

House Committee on Tourism 

House Bill 1240 

February 7, 2023 

  

Chair Quinlan and members of the Committee, mahalo for the opportunity to submit testimony 

on behalf of the Hawai‘i Lodging & Tourism Association, the state’s largest and oldest private 

sector visitor industry organization.     

  

The Hawai‘i Lodging & Tourism Association—nearly 700 members strong, representing more 

than 50,000 hotel rooms and nearly 40,000 lodging workers—supports House Bill 1240. 

 

One of the major issues cited by critics of Hawaii’s tourism sector is the increase in traffic that is 

driven by the number of visitors to our islands. This is felt even more acutely by communities 

that lack the infrastructure to support high amounts of vehicular traffic—like those along Oahu’s 

North Shore. 

 

HLTA feels strongly that this pilot program will not only be successful, but will also serve as a 

model for future shuttle programs that will be of great service to our visitors while easing the 

burden on local roadways and communities. 

 

For these reasons, HLTA supports House Bill 1240. 

 

Mahalo for the opportunity to offer this testimony. 

rephusseyburdick
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